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Request  
 
You asked us: 
 
“Please confirm what guidance or otherwise the ICO issue or provide to police 
forces in England in relation to the minimum period of retention by such forces of  
personal data processed for any of the law enforcement purpose.” 
 
We received your request on 8 December.  
 
We have handled your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the 
FOIA).  
 
Our response 
 
We do not hold any information within the scope of your request. We do not have 
any standard guidance for police forces which sets out the length of time 
personal data should be retained for, other than the general guidance available 
on our website here.  
 
It’s fundamentally for any organisation, including law enforcement agencies, to 
determine how long they should process personal data for. Often this will be 
dictated by statutory requirements under other pieces of legislation. It will also 
depend on the nature of the data and how the Police then need to use it.  
 
For example, if the Police are prosecuting an individual then they may need to 
hold on to it far longer than when they decide not to prosecute. This is 
dependent on the nature of the data, how it was obtained, and many other 
factors.  
 
Whilst we don’t have specific guidance, we will often speak to Police Forces to 
discuss issues like this, often in the context of a complaint which we’ve received, 
and do provide tailored guidance on a case by case basis.  

https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/law-enforcement/guide-to-le-processing/principles/


 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Next steps 
 
You can ask us to review our response. Please let us know in writing if you want 
us to carry out a review. Please do so within 40 working days.  
 
You can read a copy of our full review procedure on our website.  
 
If we perform a review but you are still dissatisfied, you can complain to the ICO 
as regulator of the FOIA. This complaint will be handled just like a complaint 
made to the ICO about any other public authority.  
 
You can raise a complaint through our website.  
 
Your information  
 
Our privacy notice explains what we do with the personal data you provide to us, 
and sets out your rights. Our Retention and Disposal Policy details how long we 
keep information. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 

Information Access Team 
Strategic Planning and Transformation 
Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water 
Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF 
ico.org.uk  twitter.com/iconews 
Please consider the environment before printing this email 
For information about what we do with personal data 
see our privacy notice 

 
 
 
 

https://ico.org.uk/media/about-the-ico/policies-and-procedures/1883/ico-review-procedure.pdf
https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/foi-and-eir-complaints/foi-and-eir-complaints/
https://ico.org.uk/global/privacy-notice/
https://ico.org.uk/global/privacy-notice/your-data-protection-rights/
https://ico.org.uk/media/about-the-ico/policies-and-procedures/4024937/retention-and-disposal-policy.pdf
http://www.ico.org.uk/
https://indigoffice-my.sharepoint.com/personal/hannah_silk_ico_org_uk/Documents/Documents/Templates/twitter.com/iconews
https://ico.org.uk/global/privacy-notice/

